Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

April 20, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Libhart on Friday, April 20, 2018 at 9:16 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







Stephen Libhart

James Helsel





James Anderson

James Gross




Don Geistwhite

Carolyn Van Newkirk







Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  William Leonard (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), Nick DiFrancesco (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising & PR), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Guest:  Rick Wittgren, BKD
Minutes:  The minutes of the March 23, 2018 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through March, 2018):
Mr. Peiffer reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are 2.0% better than expectations, or $138,735. Airline Revenues are down 1.9% or $58,084.  Total Operating Expenses are 1.1% lower than budget year-to-date, or $48,321.  Net Operating Revenues are 7% better than budget year-to-date, or $187,056.  Interest Expense-bonds is down approximately $278,000 as a result of savings from the bond refunding.  The variance to budget is $1,256,632.   On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift sales are down 1.24% year-to-date.  Rental Car Sales are up 4.38 year-to-date. CFC days are up .12% year-to-date.  Mr. Edwards said that a proposal has been received from Hudson News regarding the Euro Café (pre-security) to close that store and turn it into an arrivals lounge.  This decision resulted from the fact that the Euro Café has been losing money pre-security for the past couple years.  More information regarding this will follow.    
2017 Audit Report:
Mr. Wittgren reported that BKD issued a clean, unmodified financial audit opinion for fiscal year 2017.  Two of the significant transactions in 2017 were the sale of the Bethlehem Steel property and the Bond refinancing.  BKD issued four auditors’ reports all four reports were clean and unmodified.  There were no compliance issues to note on the government auditing standards report, the single audit report for the PFC report.  Total assets increased $4.1 million, primarily the result of an increase in grants receivables of $3.9 million and unrestricted investments of $2.9 million.  Total liabilities decreased $2.1 million, primarily the result of making principal payments on long-term debt of $4.2 million, offset by an increase in construction payables related to the runway rehab project.  Income from operations before depreciation expense was $10.4 million for the year ended December 31, 2017 compared to $10.5 million for the year ended December 31, 2016, while the total change in net position was $6.2 million and ($1.6) million for the years ended December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively.  There were no adjustments proposed as a result of the audit.  Future accounting considerations for FY 2019 is GASB 83, Certain Asset Retirement Obligations; and for FY 2020, GASB 87, Leases.
There were no objections to forwarding the 2017 audit to the full Board for approval.  
Airport Gaming Policy Decision:

Mr. Edwards reported that last month a presentation was given during the Board Planning Session on airport gaming by Paul Resch, Director of the Bureau of Gaming Operations.  Casinos can petition the Board for interactive gaming certificates beginning on April 16th.   Mr. Edwards said that a policy decision needs to be made by the Board regarding entering into an agreement to provide interactive gaming at the airport (only on the secure side).  Staff’s position is that if there is a revenue opportunity, interactive gaming at the airport should be considered.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Libhart suggested that staff ask legal counsel if the Board needs to take formal action to pass a resolution regarding the airport gaming policy.  If it does not require a resolution or any formal action, it should be placed on the April Board agenda for discussion. 

Letter from Adams County Commissioners (Discussion Only):

Mr. Libhart received a letter from the Adams County Commissioners requesting consideration to be added as an appointing authority on the SARAA Board.  He said this requires the consent, approval and formal action by all the current appointing authorities to the SARAA Board, and it also requires the consent of the SARAA Board members.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Libhart said he would prepare a draft response and send it to the Board members via the Board portal.  The letter would include a suggestion that Adams County pursue the purchase of the Gettysburg Regional Airport for their planned economic development.
Adjournment:  Mr. Libhart adjourned the meeting at 10:35 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, May 25, 2018, 9:30 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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